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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting
Minutes from November 3rd, 2011 
Meeting began at 7:05 p.m. adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

27 members present 
Introductions

Approved October 6th minutes by voice
Special Election to nominate Meg Dussault as President Elect

Nominated and approved

Committee updates:
a) Membership – Family Membership 177 of 330 families (54%) or 246 of 430 students (57%) for a total of $4,375. Teacher Membership 35 of 51 (69%) teachers for a total of $350, which brings our grand total to $4,725 where our budget was $5,500. Letters have been sent out reminding the families that have not yet signed up that our membership drive is still going. Idea to add a short P.R. bit to the Cottage newsletter about all the programs that the membership dues go towards supporting.
b) Directory – Most of the directories have been sent out. We still have 10 to 15 that still need to be delivered. We have enough extras to cover last minute members. We spent a little under budget here since we ordered less this year. 
c) Family Nights – Halloween bingo was successful. The event ran from 6:30pm to 8:00 and we had 75 people show up. EVERYONE won a prize. Kevin was a master Bingo caller.
d) Fun fair – Mark your calendar now FUN FAIR March 25th!!!
We are still looking for a co-chair, someone to work with this years chair so that they can take over for next year. Also we are still looking for someone to help build them the new games for this year. The High school Drama club may be able to help.
e) Box Tops – We completed our first contest for the year and brought in $365 which doubled the amount we brought in last year. Our next contest is scheduled for late November. Given our first contest $ we are on pace to meet our goal of $1,200 for the year.

f) Programming – All the programs have been selected for the year. Each grade is allocated between $800 and $900 for their programs and we have 3 all school programs. This year’s Artist in residence program is looking at either an all school quilt or having each grade make a flag in recognition of “America the Beautiful”. We have allocated $1,000 to cover the supplies and the artist’s time, which will be 4days/week for a couple of weeks.

g) Nstar –Sale is complete. Sold almost twice the amount of bulbs as last year and made more that $3,000. We have about 20 orders (out of 64) that still need to be picked up. Please contact the school office starting tomorrow to arrange a time to come pick them up. If you did not receive your child’s prize at the time of pick up it will be sent home next week. 
h) Brick Fundraiser – Our donor site has been established with Bricks ‘R Us. Pricing has not been finalized yet. We are looking at a couple of price points for individuals and businesses. Our target for this fundraiser is $5,000 from families and $2,500 from businesses. Order forms will be ready within the week so that we can schedule a time to start this fundraiser. 

i) Popcorn Fridays – Are off and running, supplies have been purchased and popcorn is a popping. 
j) Walking Wednesdays – Our first WW was a success. Our next one is scheduled for November 9th. Lets get everyone involved!!
k) Barnes & Noble night – The date has been set for November 29th. This is a great event held in the Walpole mall. The assistant principals from all three elementary schools will be there reading stories. We will have the Harmonizers and Harmonettes from Cottage, the Marimbas from Heights and the Chorus from East all giving us wonderful performances.  
Principal’s report:
Kevin

Recyclable program – We are just kicking off. The school will receive a big green and yellow recycle bin that will be placed on the side of Cottage just outside the 4th/5th grade door. This bin will be emptied twice a month unless we call for extra pickups. Info about what can be placed in it will be distributed later on. Also parents will be informed as to when they can swing by to drop recyclables off, possibly after 4pm. This program should generate between $100 and $200 for the year. Possible idea is to run a recyclable drive at some point.
5th grade Year end Activity – In the past these activities were held separately by each of the 3 elementary schools. This year it was decided to have all 5th graders from all 3 schools get together for a full day’s events. We will be looking for some parent involvement. 

There was a lengthy discussion around why this was changed into a district wide activity, how the decision was made with out parent involvement especially since the parents will be asked to foot the bill.

Halloween Rescheduled – Sunday November 6th!!

There will be activities at camp Everwood from 11am til 2pm 

The town parade will run from 2:30pm to 4:00pm 

With Daylight Savings coming to an end this Saturday night it should be dark around 4:30pm so expect the trick or treaters to be out in full force shortly after the parade ends.

The YMCA had a representative in to talk about healthy food choices. We are focusing on food rainbows. This concept has us pick a color for each month and the kids try foods that match the monthly color. 

Fit Challenge – Scheduled for November 15th. Mr. D. will check on the status of the trail around the fields. Kids should wear appropriate shoes on that day.
Andy
The Green team has begun. We had an initial sign up of 30 kids but we have been receiving a few more each day. We are expecting to see roughly 10% of student population involved. Our first activity is the Compost bucket placed in the cafeteria. This will be for fruits and vegetables that the kids are unable to finish at lunch. Andy will look into submitting a proposal to the state house about our green initiatives.

Treasurer’s report:
Income:

Kohls


$1,000 (received the second check) 

Mainspring

$84 (no receipts yet)

Membership

$4,150 (budgeted $5,500)

Nstar


$3,044 (budget $1,000)

Popcorn

($144)  (purchased supplies)

Expenses:

Family nights

$32 (Halloween bingo prizes)

Field Trips

$1,200 (paid for K-2,4)
Plaques

$79
Membership Dir.
$260 (underbudget $300)

Programs

$843 (deposits on gr 1&3)

Theme Fund

$71 (supplies
New Business:

Family Dance – Mark your calendars December 9th !!!
We are still looking for a volunteer DJ/MC to run this event. If not we will have to pay for a professional to come in. The theme will be winter wonderland and will be held most likely in the gym so we have enough space. We are looking at having Lifetouch loan us a back drop and seating so that Family portraits can be taken. This is a great opportunity to take pictures for Holiday cards. If you have any suggestions please contact Beckie Gray.

Committee Vacancies – We need chair people for several committees for next year. Please sign up to help out.

Teacher appreciation needs a few more volunteers to help out. We are currently revamping the events that we sponsor based on teacher feedback.

Coupon books have all been sent home. They really offer some great coupons to save you more than the $25 cost.

Yearbook – Start snapping those photos now!!!! We are way ahead of the game this year. We committed to another year with Lifetouch and since we did so well last year they are giving us an addional 8 pages for the same price as last year. The soft cover will sell for $20 and the hard cover for $24.50. Plus this year we have an option of a customized cover for $5 which will put the child’s picture on the cover. The standard cover has been chosen and will be a collage around “America the Beautiful”. We also need to look at a more efficient way to handle the cost of the teacher’s yearbook.

Re-districted families – We discussed ways to get the incoming families envoloved with all the events at cottage this year so that the children who will be coming to Cottage next year can begin to make friends and get involved with Cottage.

Cougar Gear – The fall fashion is in and will be on display in the next couple of weeks; Many returning favorites this year; short and long sleeve shirts (blue/white), back by popular demand the zip up sweatshirt and flannel PJs. An new item this year a Sharon Eagles shirt (an Underarmor like shirt) for the Cougars who already have all the gear.
PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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